
 
 
I am writing to you in relation to the future of the Kalamunda Water Park - in particular the 
50m outdoor pool and the water slides. The City of Kalamunda is currently undergoing a 
Business Plan to decide which of 4 options they will adopt to resolve the current situation 
with the facility. I am part of a group of concerned residents asking all the schools that have, 
in the past, used the pool for swimming training, carnivals and school outings.  The situation 
at the moment is that there are two complexes proposed. An Aquatic Leisure Centre in 
Forrestfield/High Wycombe next to the new airport link train station is to be built within 5-
20 years. The second consideration is the immediate upgrade and heating of the current 
Kalamunda 50m outdoor pool to include hot showers which will be open seven months of 
the year. This option will possibly include an indoor 25m heated pool and an outdoor half-
court basketball area. 
  
The Kalamunda City has provided the public with an opportunity to comment on these 
decisions and I am seeking your urgent support and also that of your school community. I 
would encourage you to complete an on-line survey before the 8 October to show the City 
that both complexes are important to people of all ages and we need to secure these 
facilities for the future of our children. The survey is on the City's website 
at engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au 
  
Regards and thank you in advance for your support. 
  
 Andrea Williams, President, Maida Vale Masters Swimming Club. 
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